



MEMO TO: Park Board Commissioners

FROM : Director, Recreation Services

SUBJECT: New Brighton Outdoor Pool Re-Opening - Board Briefing Memo

Dear Commissioners,

The purpose of this memo is to update you on the recent New Brighton Outdoor Pool closure due to the mechanical pump failure that occurred on August 16, 2025.

The Facilities Management and Operational Excellence department has repaired the pump and restarted the mechanical system on August 22, 2025. They will continue to monitor throughout the day and ensure the mechanical system and pool chemicals adhere to Vancouver Coastal Health standards.

Barring any unforeseen issues, New Brighton Outdoor Pool will re-open on Saturday, August 23, 2025.

Updates have been posted on-site, through the City website, and across our social media channels to inform patrons of the opening. Lifeguards and cashiers have been scheduled to resume operations.

Regards,

Steve Kellock (he/him)

Director, Recreation Services – Vancouver Parks and Recreation

Copy to: PB Leadership Team

PB Communications